September 4, 2013

Secretary of the Commission
Missouri Public Service Commission
P.O. Box 360

Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360

RE: Request Commission Approval of Revised Tariff Sheet No. R-62.19 Solar Photovoltaic
Rebate Program

Dear Secretary:

KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company (“GMO” or “Company”) seeks approval from the
Missouri Public Service Commission of the enclosed revision to the Solar Photovoltaic Rebate
Program tariff (Program).

Significant rebates have been paid out under the Program and consistent with §393.1030, the
Company has determined the maximum average retail rate increase provided for in 4 CSR 240-
20.100 will be reached in this calendar year. Accordingly, the Company is filing to suspend the
Program for the remainder of this calendar year and is requesting this tariff be made effective in
60 days, on November 3, 2013. The Company intends to cease paying rebates on that date.

The Company will continue to accept applications for Net Metering and Solar Rebates, but
rebates for Solar Electric Systems will not be available until a subsequent calendar year.
Rebates earned will be paid in order, based on the operational date of the Solar Electric
System.

Thank you for your consideration of this tariff. Please contact me directly at (816) 654-1689 or
brad.lutz@kepl.com if you require any additional information.

Sincerely,

Brad Lutz
Regulatory Affairs

Enclosure:;
Proposed tariff sheet
Red-line tariff sheet
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